Reception Weekly Learning Update 
24th February 2023 
	Pancakes!

This week we celebrated Shrove Tuesday by reading a set of instructions on how to make pancakes and then making our own. We discussed the written features of instructions, such as numbered instructions, the use of time adverbials (first, second, then etc). We also discussed the importance of following an order.
When making them, we carefully measured, weighed and mixed all our ingredients before cooking them and then enjoying them with our choice of toppings!

Did you know people have pancake races? We watched a traditional pancake race and did a little research into how these races came about. We then did our own pancake races outside, it was great fun! The races then allowed us to discuss ordinal numbers as we awarded ‘medals’ to those that came 1st, 2nd, 3rd etc.

	Mathematics
This week we have been use part whole models. These allow us to find 2 numbers (parts) that make our whole, which this week was 10.
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This helps to the children to identify number bonds and gives them an insight into addition.

We have also used pictograms to collate data about the toppings we used on our pancakes. We then discussed the results and used language and vocabulary such as ‘most popular’, least popular’, ‘how many more’ and ‘how many less’.

	

	Wolves
We read a story called Mr Wolf’s pancakes and this led us to do some research on real wolves. We discussed what a fact was and compared this to the wolf we saw in the story. We completed a thought shower of facts after researching wolves online. These facts were then put into full sentences to create a non-fiction factfile. We completed a shared write and discussed the use of full stops, finger spaces and capital letters. The children were then encouraged to write their own sentences in the writing area.

	Classroom visits
This Thursday we had our first classroom visit. The children really enjoyed seeing you and sharing their classroom with you. Thank you to those that came on Thursday. We still have slots available, so please contact your class teacher if you’d like to attend. We’d love to see you!

	Next week

It’s World Book Day next week. We are holding this on Wednesday this year, not the traditional Thursday, to accommodate for some year groups who would miss out. This year we have asked for the children to come into school in their pyjamas to help promote a love of bedtime reading. Mrs Hall has suggested the children can bring in teddies, blanket and torches…… but don’t worry about torches because we have plenty in school.


